Minutes
Sedgwick County

Emergency Communications Advisory Board

April 15th, 2010

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Sheriff Bob Hinshaw, Chief Ron Blackwell, Steve Cotter, Randy Duncan, Richard Vogt

ALSO PRESENT:

Randy Bargdill, Kim Pennington, Kent Koehler, Diane Gage, Maxine Powell

CALL TO ORDER

Steve Cotter (Vice Chairman) called the meeting to order at 2.10 pm

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Chief Ron Blackwell moved to accept the minutes of the May 28, 2009 meeting.  Randy Duncan seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

DIRECTORS REPORT
Diane provided an overview of the rebanding project and other departmental updates prior to the meeting coming to order.   Tusa Consulting has been retained to determine the needs for 800 MHz digital conversion.  They will begin work in the next 30 days. 
A requisition was cut today for optimization of the radio system, which includes the 800 MHz system and the conventional channels. 

REBANDING STATUS

There are some issues being resolved with the template.  Since it was standardized, the UDZ, user defined zones, have multiple combinations.  
RADIO ISSUES
Diane stated during the last major outrage, there were some serious issues and Mobile Radio Services were brought in to correct the problems.   She is waiting for the legislature to resolve the current 911 funding issue before proceeding. 

The Board decided that Diane should co-ordinate a meeting with Bob Lamkey, Charlene Stevens and Kevin Myles to discuss the issues.
DIGITAL CONVERSION

Chief Ron Blackwell expressed concerns about the last outage.  Sheriff Hinshaw and Diane Gage explained the system was not tweaked right to talk to Mobile units.  It took the whole system down and we went to go to the backup system it seized up and would not go to the backup system until someone manually went up and turn one off system and plugged the other one in.   Chief Ron Blackwell further asked it is different from the previous outage, Diane said there was some contributing factors on it, but corrected that part of it when we brought Mobile Communications in to take over their immediate needs to get the system back up.  
The consultants which we are hiring have three phases to their contract which are as follows:

(1) The 1st phase is looking at what we going on right now

(2) The 2nd phase is helping us to develop a RSP to go out for bids 

(3) The 3rd phase are hourly labor rate 

Overall, it is recommended that somebody who has been through this situation before advise us on how to proceed.
LEGISLATIVE ISSUES

Diane advised the other big issues affecting us is the Legislature.  Last year we worked really heavy with the legislature to push forward with Senate Bill 48 and it came out the House Utilities Committee early this year in February.  They would be charging $0.55 a phone for hardware or wireless – $0.10 would go to the smaller counties and $0.45 would come to us per telephone line.   At the moment, we are charging $0.75 per hardware and $0.25 for wireless phones that is where our revenue comes from.  On June 30 2010 its drops to $0.25 for hardwire and wireless.  The legislature is all on a break now to the April 28 2010.  
OFF AGENDA ITEMS
Derby/Haysville hired management partners as a consulting firm to look at dispatching services in Sedgwick County.  Derby has 10 people working as dispatchers and Haysville has 5 people.  Haysville is handling Police and Derby is handling Police and Fire.  We do not charge the City of Wichita for any dispatching from the County and simply be absorbed in it.  However, if the County absorbed Derby, it’s going to take at least five people added to staff to get this done and splitting out the Sheriff Radio Channels.

There is a big issue with SPIDER; the police information channel officers use to run records inquiries.  The Wichita Police Department charges the Sheriff for access.  Spider still uses the same number of staff as when Sheriff Hinshaw worked there in 1978. The work still includes making NCIC entries and other tasks currently done in Sheriff Records.  The Sheriff is taking a hard look at alternatives to spider.   
Diane advised that Valley Center cannot keep their staff; fully staffed.  As 3rd shifts are quite often handled by 911 on weekends and holidays  

Randy Duncan thanked everyone on his input regarding the programming template for the radio system for portable and mobile radios.
Meeting adjourned at 2.50 pm.

